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What’’s In 

This Issue?

Yee Haw!! Custodian Appreciation Day is just around 
the corner. Farm Daze is the theme so make plans 
now to honor your custodians on Oct 24th!

Bus Driver Appreciation 
Day Celebrations

Anderson
Bells

Benton
Hamblen
Hawkins
Jackson
Sumner

Trousdale

Member 
Appreciation 

Dinner

Custodian Appreciation Day

The annual Utrust Member 
Appreciation Dinner is coming up on 
SATURDAY, Nov 9th at the Country 
Music Hall of Fame.  If you haven’t 
already registered to attend.  You can 
do so online at www.tnuct.com. 

Buses will begin leaving from the 
Cascades Lobby beginning at 6:00 p.m.

Custodian 
Appreciation 

Day

Lucky Star

Follow us...

Assignment 
Videos

http://www.tnuct.com
http://www.tnuct.com


Thursday
Tips are 
back

October 2013 Edition

The spirits of the bus drivers are 
soaring high from all the special ways 
they were honored on their 
appreciation day.  It was exciting to see 
all the photos and videos from 2 new 
school systems, as well as the seasoned 
veterans.  All aboard the appreciation 
train!  Be prepared to be blown away by 
the summaries from the coordinators 
of the participating schools:

Bells Elementary  - Planes, trains 
and automobiles- What about the 
buses?!  September 12th was Utrust 
Bus Driver Appreciation Day and Bells 
Elementary honored those drivers that 
make sure we all enjoy services they 
provide throughout the year, like 
bringing our friends to school safely 
each day and helping make sure we 
enjoy learning outside the classroom on 
field trips, too.  
All students from Kindergarten to 5th 
grade were aware of the special day and 
were encouraged to thank a bus driver.  
A large thank you banner was displayed 
for afternoon bus arrival and all drivers 
received a special thank you goodie bag.

In Hamblen County, Hillcrest 
Elementary - We had a great Bus 

Driver Appreciation Day!  We honored 
our Bus Drivers with a river rock that 
was painted with their bus number and 
a thank you!  We put our gifts in a 
tumbler and added candy and snacks 
and tied everything up with colorful 
ribbon.  The children decorated and 
signed thank you notes that they made.  
We presented our awesome bus drivers 
their gifts at the end of the day and held 
a poster for them that said "Hillcrest 
Bus Drivers Rock".  As the drivers were 
leaving, they showed their appreciation 
by honking their horns.  Everyone had a 
great time.

Lincoln Heights Middle - Students 
and PTO made cards and candy holders 
shaped like buses.  Students signed the 
cards and gave them to bus drivers.

Meadowview Middle - Student 
Council students at Meadowview had 
students write thank you notes to their 
bus drivers. Students then delivered 
those thank yous as well as a bottle of 
water and 100 Grand candy bars with 
special poems written just for our bus 
drivers. We even caught some in action 
loading and unloading.
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Anderson County Career 
and Technical - We only had 2 
bus drivers but the A-Team went all 
out for them. They made breakfast 
for them themselves and also a 
card for each bus driver. They all 
seemed like they had such a good 
time.  The breakfast consisted of 
homemade waffles, bacon, 
sausage and fruit toppings 
with milk and juice. 

"One of the bus drivers 
that we honored (Casey 
Carroll), came by and told 
me how special the 
breakfast was the A-Team 
planned and prepared for them. 
He and Kim the other bus driver were 
thrilled with what the A-Team did for 
them.  This is such a good program 
and I am glad to be a part of it."  
Tammy McCreary, coordinator

Anderson County High 
School - We had a great time this 
morning at Anderson County High 
School as we honored our bus 

drivers.  We made a banner that 
read "Thank you for driving us to a 
better education" and hung it up in 
the bus circle.  We also invited 
them to come on campus for 
breakfast and gifts!  Our gifts were 
small trash cans, which were 
personalized with their names and 

bus numbers on them, 
and were then filled.  

We filled them with 
kleenex, clorox 
wipes, hand 
sanitizer, wet wipes 
and band-aids.

Andersonville 
Elementary - 

Andersonville enjoyed celebrating 
our bus drivers! In preparation for 
the big day we had students from 
our fourth and fifth grade decorate 
signs, color the Utrust labels, and 
spread the word!  We changed our 
marquee to inform our community, 
and sent our bus drivers goody 
bags! 

This 
is such a good 

program and I am 
glad to be a part of it."  

Tammy McCreary, 
coordinator
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Anderson County Celebrates Bus Drivers
Lake City Elementary - We 
had a big vinyl sign made that said 
“LCES Loves (heart) our Bus Drivers.  
We hung it out in front of the bus 
company the night before so the bus 
drivers could see it the next morning 
when they arrived.

Also, we had a banner for students to 
hold up as the bus drivers dropped 
students off in the morning.  The 
yellow banner said “Thank You Bus 
Drivers!  We are in Good Hands!”  
Students had placed their handprints 
on the sign.  Three teachers stood 
with them at the front of the building 
to lead the students in cheering for 
the bus drivers and saying thank you 
to them. We also gave them their 
student-made cards and t-shirts at that 
time.  Students made a yellow t-shirt 
for each bus driver with this same 
saying and handprints.
 
Invitations were made for their 
appreciation lunch. Those were given 
to the bus drivers the week before 
appreciation day.
Lunch was provided in the cafeteria 
for the bus drivers. We set up special 

tables and provided tablecloths, 
banner, drinks, dessert, cups, and 
dessert plates.  We had the 7 students 
who were candidates for Student Body 
President to serve as our greeters and 
servers for this lunch.   Since the bus 
drivers were eating in the cafeteria, 
many students came up to them and 
hugged and thanked them as they 
entered or exited the cafeteria during 
their lunch time.  Each bus driver was 
also given a name place card, and a 
stack of cards, letters, and pictures that 
had been made/written by students 
from all grade levels.  

Vinyl decals were also made to give to 
each bus driver to put on a window in 
their bus.  The decals said LCES loves 
(heart) our bus drivers.

Students said thank you to their bus 
drivers as they boarded their buses in 
the afternoon. 

Norwood Elementary held a 
special assembly in front of the student 
body to honor their bus drivers and 
present them with tokens of 
appreciation from the students.
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Holladay School - Students 
made treat bags for the bus drivers 
and a thank you poster for the day.

Briarwood Elementary - 
Students made daily 
announcements.  Signs were made 
by the A-team members and were 
hung outside in the bus lane.  
School banner was displayed in the 
front lobby and gifts & treats were 
collected for our drivers.  

Students thanked the drivers with 
hugs, kind words, gifts, and cards.  
Water bottles turned into airplane 
that said "Soar above the clouds 
with our bus drivers". 

Camden Elementary - 
Camden Elementary A-team 
honored bus drivers.  They created 
posters for their drivers and hung 
them outside and in the hall.  Shoe 
boxes were used to make mini-
buses.  Classes filled them with 
airplanes, water, peanuts, thank you 
notes and much more.  Drivers 
enjoyed cupcakes for a sweet 

treat, a special poem and colorful 
drawing pictures of a train, plane, 
or auto.  It was a great day for all 
the drivers in Benton County.

Camden Junior High - Bus 
Driver Appreciation Day was a 
major success at Camden Jr. High 
School this year. EVERY homeroom 
class participated in honoring the 
services of the bus drivers. 

"Boy! CJH students have out-
done themselves this year!", 
were the words from bus 
driver, Mrs. Eldonna Henry. 

Career & Technical CHS -
students created personal posters 
with the theme as well as small 
gifts of appreciation.

Big Sandy School - students of 
all different grade levels 
participated in Bus Driver Day by 
wrapping chocolate bars with cute 
wrappers and giving hugs to the 
bus drivers while thanking them for 
their hard work.
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Bulls Gap - Bulls Gap School gave all 
of our wonderful bus drivers sausage 
biscuits and water to thank them for 
keeping us safe.  

Carter’s Valley Elementary - 
students put smiles on the faces of their 
drivers by giving them handmade 
posters, goodie sacks and a great video 
keepsake.  They were honored because 
being a bus driver “is not just a job, it’s 
an adventure!”

Cherokee High School - 
Cherokee's A-Team honored our bus 
drivers with a thankful message they 
were able to read as they pulled in to 
the school, as well as when they were 
leaving! We greeted the bus drivers this 
morning with smiling faces, posters of 
appreciation, and goodie bags filled with 
treats. Inside the building, students were 
made aware of this special day with 
posters and announcements encouraging 
students to thank their bus drivers for 
getting them to and from school safely 
every day!

Church Hill Elementary - Our 
Kindergarten children made posters in 
the shape of buses.  We called them the 
CHES Express. We put each bus drivers 

picture and bus number on the buses.  
The children wrote their name on the 
back of their bus drivers bus.  We took 
shoe boxes and covered them with blue 
construction paper and put a picture of 
a train on them. We filled each box with 
snacks, a free hot fudge cake from Dairy 
Cup, and a bottle of water that was 
labeled " thanks for keeping us on track."  
We gave each bus driver a pencil box 
with an ink pen, post it notes, bubble 
gum, mints, hand sanitizer, and kleenex. 

Church Hill Middle School - 
Church Hill Middle School celebrated 
Bus Driver Appreciation Day by 
presenting our bus drivers with folders 
decorated by the students containing 
appreciation letters written by our 
students. Even though the morning rain 
destroyed our banner, the sun was 
shining when the students greeted our 
bus drivers with their folders!

Church Hill Intermediate - Our 
students worked to create goodie bags 
for each of our bus drivers.  They 
created airplane thank you notes, as well 
as "We wheelie appreciate you!" cards.  
Students presented their bus drivers 
their goodies as the boarded the bus to 
go home.  
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Bus Driver Appreciation Day Celebrations
Clinch School - Wow what a day! We 
hung posters along the walkway in front 
of our school to greet our drivers with 
a huge "THANK YOU"! The children in 
grades K-8 made cards thanking our 
drivers for the wonderful job they do 
everyday. Some of our teachers and staff 
members brought in snacks to fill a bag 
for each of our drivers. Mr. Barton, our 
principal, bought each driver a $10.00 
gift card to Burger King. One of our 
drivers, Mr. Kyle, was seen at Burger 
King just after his bus route. He and his 
wife were enjoying an appreciation day 
hamburger!!! Yay! Clinch has once again 
pulled off a spectacular event!

Joseph Rogers Primary - the 
students showed thanks to our bus 
drivers by creating a banner to hold up 
as they arrived at school, making thank 
you notes with artwork, announcing a 
reminder and thank you during morning 
announcements and presenting them 
with treats and a Hardee's biscuit!

Keplar Elementary - On bus driver 
appreciation day, we made banners to 
tell our bus drivers how much we 
appreciate them.  We made each driver 
a treat bag filled with chocolate covered 

doughnuts for “spare tires”, a brownie 
made into a traffic light, a bag of mini 
buses made from Hershey nuggets and 
after all the sweets, we included a 
Keplar tee shirt to show that they are 
part of our Keplar family.

McPheeter’s Bend Elementary - 
The first graders sang a song for the bus 
drivers and the A-team presented them 
with tokens of appreciation.

Mooresburg Elementary - We 
celebrated Bus Driver Appreciation day 
at MES by providing all seven of our bus 
drivers with gift bags. Each driver 
received a $10.00 gift certificate 
donated by the Green Tomato Grill. The 
students made cards and poster boards.

Mt. Carmel Elementary - At 
MCES we celebrated Bus Driver 
Appreciation on 9/12/13.  Students 
created cards for their bus drivers.  The 
A-Team presented the bus drivers with 
an apple, orange, cookies, crackers, 
candy and homemade muffins to help 
keep them rollin'.  Our school sign 
slogan from our students read, "You 
rock and we Roll."
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Bus Driver Appreciation Day Celebrations
Pathways Alternative School - 
We used the theme for the occasion 
but also used old trucks and 
motorcycles that some of the faculty 
own. We fixed some banners and 
drawing for the day. For lunch we 
served the faculty. We do not have bus 
drivers because the parents have to 
bring them but we still recognized the 
bus drivers of Hawkins County. 

Surgoinsville Elementary - We 
had a great day celebrating our bus 
drivers!  All the students created a 
thank you card and got to share what 
they appreciated about their drivers.  
The A team planned and created treat 
bags to pass out to our most 
appreciated drivers.  

Volunteer High School - We 
celebrated Bus Driver appreciation day 
bright and early this morning.  All of 
the drivers that stop here were given a 
"Goodie Bag".   The goodies included  
a free  Big Tea from Pals,  a McDonalds 
Big Mac, muffins, chocolate, crackers 
and a bottle of water.  We appreciate 

the drivers getting our students to 
school safely everyday. We appreciate 
them so much.

In Jackson County, Dodson 
Branch Elementary - We only 
have three drivers that service our 
school, and only two were able to 
attend our breakfast. Our drivers were 
served breakfast and received a bag of 
goodies to say thank you for taking 
care of our babies. Mr. Eddie was 
unable to attend, but did receive his 
bag of goodies, and a coupon for 
breakfast. Ms.Lora and Ms.Lori both 
said how much they loved the 
decorations and the thought put into 
their special day. Our drivers definitely 
keep us on track! 

Jackson County High School - 
the bus drivers were greeted early as 
they dropped students off to school.  
They were given treat bags in line with 
the Planes, Trains, and Automobiles 
theme with a quote included saying  
We "Wheelie" Appreciate You!
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Sumner County Celebrates Bus Drivers
H.B. Williams -We wanted to show 
just how much we care about our bus 
drivers by giving them an afternoon 
they'd never forget.  First, we asked each 
3rd and 4th grade teacher to discuss the 
importance of appreciation within our 
building and outside of school.  The 
class,and teacher, helped to select 2 
classmates that serve as our A-Team and 
G-Force members.  

Next, we selected 6 students to get our 
school involved by providing information 
on the intercom (announcements in the 
am.)

All of the Kindergarten students 
(around 140) decorated buses and 
placed them around a large bus pocket 
chart located above where the bus 
drivers sit in the afternoons.   
The morning before appreciation day, all 
the students coming off of the buses 
created cards for their bus driver.  
Markers, pens, and paper were already 
set up and readily available.  This was a 
GREAT experience for our students, 
faculty, and our principal to interact with 
each other.   The students then placed 
their cards in laminated manilla 

envelopes with their bus numbers on 
the front.  

On the afternoon of Bus Driver 
Appreciation Day, all of the kindergarten 
students gathered around the front 
office.  Bus Drivers were given the 
envelopes full of cards and pictures, then 
all 140 students sang 'The Wheels on 
the Bus'.  It brought tears to some of 
the bus drivers eyes.  We then gave all 
14 drivers hugs and a huge "Thank You!"  

What an amazing experience!  We're 
already looking forward to the next 
appreciation day.

Howard Elementary - Our 
students were very resourceful in 
showing appreciation for their drivers. It 
doesn’t take a lot of money to show 
heartfelt appreciation to someone.  We 
used Kroger sacks to collect the thank 
you notes written by the students.  That 
did not cost us anything but the notes 
inside were priceless.  This was our first 
appreciation day.  We can not wait until 
the next one!  Our custodians are going 
to know how much we love them.
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Knox Doss Middle School - 
Students at Knox Doss at Drakes 
Creek honored the bus drivers on 
September 12 with a Planes, Trains 
and Automobiles Theme. Members of 
the A-team got up early to arrive at 
school at 6:45 a.m. to greet the bus 
drivers with posters and cheers of 
thanks as they dropped off students 
for school. They also presented the 
bus drivers with thank you notes 
made in the shape of paper airplanes, 
a box car of goodies filled with treats 
and a special breakfast provided by a 
local church. 

Several A-team members said that 
while it was really early to get up, it 
was worth it to see the drivers' faces 
as they presented them with the 
goodies and paper airplane of thanks.  
The bus drivers showed their 
appreciation to the a-team by 

honking their horns, smiling and 
waving and telling them how much 
they enjoyed the day.  In fact, one bus 
driver commented it just made her 
day.

Lakeside Park Elementary - 
Lakeside Park had a great time 
celebrating Bus Driver Appreciation 
Day.  Our select choir came and 
helped us sing our song to the bus 
drivers!!  

The students videotaped the bus 
driver celebration with the A-Team 
students holding up signs and 
cheering as the buses dropped off 
the students.  Each driver got off the 
bus and was handed a box of goodies 
and a huge airplane hangar full of 
thank you notes.  Then the choir 
serenaded each driver.

Sumner County Celebrates Bus Drivers
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At Station Camp Elementary, we 
wanted to spread the word about our new 
EAP program while getting our preparations 
ready for Bus Driver Appreciation Day! We 
selected 24, 5th grade students to make up 
our A-Team! Within this team we have 8 
students on our Creative Team, 8 on our 
Action Team, and 8 on our Paparazzi Team. 
We had each teacher within our building to 
select 2 students in their room to make up 
our G-Force Team. Each teacher discussed 
the importance and meaning of appreciation 
with their students and reviewed the 
purpose of our EAP efforts as this is a new 
program at our school. We recognized and 
introduced each of these students during a 
school wide assembly in order to unite our 
school in their appreciation efforts. 

We had a wonderful time celebrating our 
Bus Driver Appreciation Day! Prior to the 
day, our A Team met before and after school 
to create bus boxes, posters, school flyers, 
and banners. We spent time preparing for 
our day, stuffing the boxes with goodies and 
practicing a song and dance titled "Ride 
Away". Meanwhile, Our G-Force members 
were getting our school pumped up for the 
big day by creating paper airplane letter of 
gratitude and our A Team provided the 
school with daily announcements providing 
students with more and more information 
about the upcoming big day!

Once the day was finally upon us, we spent 
the morning with our A Team while they 

prepared for our buses to arrive. Our A Team 
students created specific  bus boxes for each 
bus driver and assistant. Each box was full 
items from all the kiddos expressing their 
gratitude for getting them to school safely. 
The boxes included airplane themed letters, 
a bottle of Coca-Cola, a Dunkin Donuts gift 
card, and trail mix for their ride. 

Each of our teams had specifics jobs for the 
day to help make our A Team's vision come 
to life. Our Action Team prepared the song 
"Ride Away" and a dance to go along. They 
spent the morning serenading each and every 
bus! Our Creative Team surrounded our area 
with decorations, banners, posters, and 
airplanes. They also spread the word 
throughout our building by posting reminder 
flyers hand made by each of them. Our 
Paparazzi Team spent their morning 
recording all the joy by interviewing 
students, our principal, and the bus drivers 
about their daily appreciation for their jobs. 
They also took photographs and wrote 
reports about the fun going on to support 
our amazing drivers! 

It was such a successful day showing our bus 
drivers how much we care and appreciate 
their hard work! We are so proud of our 
students hard work to pull off a wonderful 
day of appreciation. We are so grateful to 
have such wonderful bus drivers that get our 
kiddos to school safely!

Sumner County Celebrates Bus Drivers
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Bus Driver Appreciation Day Celebrations
North Sumner Elementary - 
Bus drivers were given a special treat 
which included a breakfast sandwich 
and juice.  Students also made them 
Thank You cards.  The bus drivers 
pictures were made and displayed on 
a bulletin board titled "The Wheels 
on the Bus..."  The school's outdoor 
sign displayed the message "Thank 
You Bus Drivers."  As a final form of 
appreciation, the faculty, staff, and 
students wore yellow to honor them 
as well.  

Trousdale County 
Elementary - The children 
colored the inserts of coffee mug. 
They made posters . We had Mr.Dan 
Dickerson tell us that we made his 
day every year on bus appreciation 
day. Ms. Torrie Shoulders, Patty 
Scuggs, and many more told the 
children they always look forward to 
our greeting them. They gave the the 
mugs filled with instant coffee packet 
a pack of creamer a pack of sugar 
sweet lowland a spoon. They had 
two home made muffins made by 
Mrs. Jennifer.  

Trousdale County High 
School - we followed the theme by 
using cotton candy as clouds with a 
cut-out plane from our appreciation 
packets.  We also did a thank you 
poster as a puff of steam.  The A-
Team girls made goodies for their 
gift bags as well.  They made 
brownies, cookies and chocolate 
covered strawberries.  I think our 
bus drivers really appreciated their 
day!

We are excited about the abundant 
energy for this school year.  We can’t 
imagine how the students are going 
to top Bus Driver Day but know that 
somehow they will.  Custodian Day 
is coming up with the Farm Daze 
theme.  The date is set for Thursday, 
October 24th but can be changed if 
needed.  The students are 
encouraged to channel their inner-
farmer to really get into the theme.  
Have fun and be sure to share 
pictures and a summary so your 
school will be included in the 
newsletter!
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Congratulations to Howard 
Elementary in Sumner County for 
winning the Lucky Star Award for 
Bus Driver Appreciation Day!  
Their A-team won $100 by 
submitting at least 5 photos and a 
brief, detailed summary of their 
fun day!  

Who will win for custodian 
Appreciation Day?  Send us 
pictures and a summary to be 
entered!

To keep up with what’s going on and be encouraged yourself,  
follow us on twitter @utrustEAP and instagram @ utrusteap and 
friend us on facebook @ Utrust EAP.  

Follow us...

Bus Driver Appreciation Day
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Create excitement and encourage your G-Force to 
accept their assignments with fun, interesting 
assignment videos. 

Make their job simple and easy by sending the 
G-Force members a link so they can watch and 

learn their assignment for each day.  For the latest video 
for Custodian Appreciation Day click here for middle/
high school and here for the elementary video.
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